Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

April 13, 2021
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting at 9 a.m. via Zoom video teleconference.
Commissioners Present:  Chairman Dave Nicholas, Sheldon Baugh, Pat Freibert, Tony Goetz, Phil Huddleston, Vice-Chair Michael Noftsger, Tanya Pullin, Paula Sherlock and Anthony Wilhoit.
Commissioners Absent: None. 

LEC Staff Present: Donnita Crittenden, Emily Dennis, Laura Hendrix and Lori Smither.
Chairman Nicholas called the meeting to order at 9 a.m. 
Chairman Nicholas asked for approval of the minutes of the March 17, 2021 meeting. Mr. Goetz made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Judge Sherlock seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Mrs. Hendrix presented the staff report. She informed the Commission the office had purchased four laptops for staff use. She also updated the Commission the office was currently working with the Legislative Research Commission to re-write our current desktop application to enter expense reports filed by employers and lobbyists. Mrs. Hendrix also stated many informal advisory opinions had been written since the last meeting and they are included in the board books.
Mrs. Hendrix also stated the budget is on track and in good standing.  Mr. Baugh made a motion to approve the budget as written. Judge Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Judge Pullin made a motion to go into executive session to discuss preliminary inquiries and confidential informal advisory opinions.  Judge Sherlock seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Baugh made a motion to come out of executive session.  Mr. Goetz seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to preliminary inquiries and confidential informal advisory opinions, and no final agency action was taken.
Mrs. Freibert made a motion to dismiss complaint 21-LEC-01 because it fails to state a claim of a violation of the Code. Judge Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Chairman Nicholas recognized Pat Freibert and Phil Huddleston for their service on the Commission.  Their appointments to the Commission end on April 30, 2021.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 11, 2021, at 9 a.m. There being no further business, Mr. Goetz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mrs. Freibert seconded the motion. All were in favor.
